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Minutes of the Local Government

York, North Yorkshire & East Riding Housing Board

1.00pm Monday 25th Sept 2017
Rural Arts Centre Thirsk
1. Attendance: Cllr Richard Foster, Craven DC (Chair); Sarah Hall, YNYER SHP; John Craig, ERYC; Cllr Symon Frazer, ERYC; Cllr David Webster, Hambleton DC; Alison Morton, Hambleton DC; Wyn Ashton, Craven DC; Andy Powell, Broadacres HA; Kim Robertshaw, Ryedale DC; Cllr Linda Cowling, Ryedale DC; Cllr Ian Threlfall, Richmondshire DC; John Burroughs, Scarborough BC; Rob Pearson, HCA; Paul Fellows, NYMNPA; Cllr Steve Arnold, Ryedale DC; Julia Histon, York HA; Madeline Bell, Harrogate BC; Peter Morris, BDW.
2. Apologies for Absence: Cllr Carl Lis, NYCC; Sue Walters Thompson, Hambleton DC; Cllr Mike Chambers, Harrogate BC; Paul Newman, Barratt/DWH. Colin Dales, Richmondshire DC; Carl Bunnage, NYCC, Alison Fisher - NYMNPA
3. Minutes of meeting held on 22nd May 2017
Julia Histon asked for the minutes to be altered to reflect that she abstained from voting at Item 11 – Asylum Seeker Dispersal.
4. Item 4 Community Housing Fund Update
Sarah outlined progress. Cllr Foster asked if there was further funding for Community Led Housing. Rob Pearson reminded members that CLH can be funding via the HCAs Shared Ownership Affordable Homes Programme. There is also the expectation that the Community Housing Fund will be allocated for the remaining 3 of the 5 year programme but it is unclear as to how and to whom this will be allocated.
The group discussed the potential for a Housing ‘Deal’ with the HCA for YNYER similar to arrangements in Tees Valley, Leeds City Region or Sheffield City Region. There is a Social Housing Green Paper due. What are the new approaches/ideas and conversations to have with the HCA? Need to think about the upcoming discussion with Nick Walkley from HCA at the Rural Housing Conference and how to scale up thinking around rural and community led housing. Rob raised issues around the older persons housing agenda.
Discussed the potential for an umbrella CLT for groups to access – SH and HUB coordinator to consider. 

Agreed: The members noted the progress with the development of the Community Led Housing Hub.
5. Item 5 Housing Market Update

Pete Morris delivered a presentation. This highlighted the need for C.50 additional sites to deliver the need in YNYER for 1,712 units. Questioned who will deliver in rural areas/on smaller sites and for additional needs.

Key issues identified:

· Planning is still somewhat of an issue but resources in LPAs are improving

· Timber famed construction has been used on BDW sites. This works best on high demand sites due to the speed of delivery

· Question around the future of Help to Buy – C.50% of sales in BDW were funding via H2B.

· The York office of BDW not under pressure to increase their output as they are already working at perceived optimum levels (4th largest number of completions in FY17 from the entire Barratt group. Linden, Persimmon and BDW have similar operating boundaries and so may build more in YNYER than in West Yorks.

· In a discussion about land banking Pete explained that developers would ideally have a 3.5 year pipeline of land, however, BDW don’t have this in this area due to the rural nature where housing sites tend to smaller and therefore the ‘churn’ of sites is greater making development somewhat more difficult as site starts tend to be the most complex part of the development process
· Discussed skills need – Sarah explained that CiTB are undertaking some work for the LEP on Construction Skill gaps in this area and that there may be a report to the next Board meeting about this. John Burroughs suggested that the Scarborough Skills Village be invited to present at the next Housing Forum.

· Modern Methods of Construction – Driven by cost for larger builders. HCA feel this is the future of housing supply 

· Affordable housing negotiations – Vary – planners are more able to respond to viability assessments and negotiate. For the most part, developments are policy compliant.

6. Item 6 Housing Association Update 

Julia and Andy reminded members of some of the reasons behind the recent lower delivery of affordable housing and the current environment for RPs, the main points were:
· No certainty around rents post 2020
· LHA cap on supported housing rents

· Impact of the fire at Grenfell Tower on the health and safety reviews and government focus

· Risks and downgrades of Housing Associations presents risks to development timetables

· York HA are joining a larger group structure. There are merger talks taking place across the sector due to the drive for efficiencies

· There is a need to welcome new developing RPs to this area as we need additional capacity. At a recent meeting of RPs and the LEP, RPs agreed to share their development capacity and preferred geography with Sarah. Julia and Sarah will feedback at the next Housing Board Meeting.

Andy Powell left the meeting

7. Item 7 Unimplemented Planning Permissions and Pipeline of Schemes
Sarah presented the paper developed for the Directors of Development Group on unimplemented planning permissions and the idea to fund a ‘Hit Squad’ to understand and tackle the issues preventing sites starting and completing.
Cllr Foster asked how we bring forward more brownfield sites as these may be easier to liaise with communities over. How many of the sites with unimplemented sites are greenfield and brownfield. Do brownfield sites need more support?

Cllr Webster questioned the time allowed between planning permission and start on site and how start on site is defined,
ERYC are advertising for a Housing Delivery Officer to focus on these issues

Rob Pearson to pick up issues around working with the MOD with Richmondshire DC.

Actions:
· Any list of priority sites/schemes should be brought to the Housing Board for appraisal
8. Item 8 HCA Update
September has been a busy month, working on housing deals and waiting for the Housing Infrastructure Fund bids. Assumption is that HIF will be 5 or 6 times oversubscribed.
9. Item 9 Rural Housing Enabler Conference 2017
Sarah reminded members of the Rural Housing Conference on 4th October at Carlton Towers near Selby. The morning sessions will be run jointly with the CLA and will focus on landowners and the afternoon will focus on Community Led Housing.
10. Syrian Refugee Resettlement Programme

The programme is going well. Hambleton and Richmondshire's arrivals are in January and properties have been identified. ERYC also reported good progress.

11. AOB

Cllr Foster is also part of the Health & Well Being Board for North Yorkshire. One of the main issues for that group is Patient Flow. DFGs may impact on this and we need to ensure that we enable flow. CCGs need to be aware of the issues and where and why progress can be slowed down.
Chair of Housing Forum and Vice Chair of Board to be discussed at the next meeting.
12. Date and time of Next Meeting

18th December 2017 1pm Rural Arts Centre, Thirsk
Preceded by YNYER Housing Forum meeting 10:00 – 12:00
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